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Introduction 

This document addresses key concerns related to the City of [Name]’s environmental policies, specifically focusing on 

the "Settlement Agreement" approved in January 2025. It highlights past missteps in policymaking, proposes actionable 

solutions, and emphasizes the importance of adhering to best management practices (BMPs) and science-based 

decision-making. 

Background 

The Settlement Agreement was intended to resolve disputes over Critical Aquifer Recharge Areas (CARAs). However, 

historical decisions, such as the inclusion of Underground Injection Control (UIC) wells in CARAs, have undermined 

environmental protections. The Robinson Noble Report, a third-party analysis, was dismissed during mediation due to 

concerns over scope adjustments. This decision eliminated a cost-saving option for taxpayers. 

 

Key Issues 

1. Lack of Trust in City Processes 

EEC representatives have longstanding concerns about the City’s approach to environmental issues, citing 

examples of deviations from BMPs and science-based practices. 

2. Policy Missteps 

o The Planning Board’s 2023 decision to amend CARA codes under legal counsel’s guidance led to the 

inclusion of UIC wells, contradicting environmental priorities. 

o Misinterpretation of the "takings rule" by city officials further complicated compliance with the Clean Water 

Act. 

3. Financial Implications 

The City’s financial challenges are exacerbated by legal and procedural inefficiencies in addressing environmental 

regulations. 

 



Proposed Solutions 

1. Code Revision 

Direct staff to revisit and amend the 2023 Planning Board decisions to exclude UIC wells from CARAs. This aligns 

with recommendations from legal mediators and environmental experts. 

2. Transparency and Accountability 

Require city staff and legal counsel to acknowledge past errors publicly and commit to corrective actions. 

3. Collaborative Engagement 

Schedule meetings with stakeholders, including Council Members, EEC representatives, and environmental 

consultants like Robinson Noble, to ensure informed decision-making. 

4. Compliance with Federal Standards 

Prioritize adherence to the Clean Water Act by implementing policies that protect drinking water sources without 

unnecessary expenditures. 

 

Conclusion 

The City must act decisively to correct past mistakes and restore public trust in its environmental policies. By revisiting 

prior decisions, engaging stakeholders, and adhering to BMPs, the City can safeguard its aquifers while minimizing 

financial burdens on taxpayers. 

 

This white paper serves as a foundation for discussions with key stakeholders, including City Council members, to 

ensure progress toward sustainable environmental governance. 
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